
Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time - JUNE 24, 2018  

 

MONDAY, June 25 

No Mass   

TUESDAY,  June 26 

8:00 am ~ Les & Pat Portwood ┼  

8:30 am ~ Mass at St Malachy’s  

WEDNESDAY, June 27 

8:00 am ~ Reaching Every Child  

THURSDAY, June 28 

8:00 am  ~ Michelle Whyte ┼  

8:30 am ~ Mass at St Malachy’s 

FRIDAY, June 29 

8:00 am ~ Living & Deceased Leroy & JoAnn Franzen Family  ┼  

SATURDAY, June 30 

4:00 pm  ~ Mass at St Malachy’s  

5:30 pm  ~ Bernard Judge ┼   

SUNDAY,  July 1 

8:00 am  ~ Glen & Lois Boyd  ┼  

9:00 am  ~ Mass at St Malachy’s 
10:00 am ~ Parish  

11:00 am ~ Mass at St John’s                             ┼ Indicates Deceased      

           MASS SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK 

Sharing God’s Gifts 

Liturgical Minister Schedule  
If you cannot serve as assigned, please arrange your own substitute. 

EVENTS OF THE WEEK 

Please check out our 
website @ www.sacredhrt.org for  

news & events, 
weekly bulletins, Mass schedules, 
calendars, and ministry schedules. 

Sunday, June 24 

Coffee and Donuts after 8am Mass  

Scrip Sales after Masses     

Monday, June 25 

9:00am ~ REC  

Tuesday, June 26 

7:00pm Parish Council meeting  

Wednesday, June 27 

7:00am ~ Finance meeting  

10:00am ~  Westhaven Mass  

 

 

 

Friday, June 29 

7:30am ~ Rosary for our Nation  

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

9:00am ~ Faith Sharing Group  

Saturday, June 30 

Church Cleaning ~  Karen Ryan  

4:30-5:00pm ~ Reconciliation 

Scrip Sales after Mass   

Peter Pence Collection  

Sunday, July 1 

Baptism after 8am Mass   

Scrip Sales after Masses 

Peter Pence Collection   

             The Babbling Bruch  
            
             Grieving: how do we do that well? 
 
Both Sacred Heart Parish and St. Malachy's Parishes are working on 
forming a committee to assist people when there is a loss in their lives. 
Information will be soon forthcoming on when and where these 
gatherings will take place. 
 
People grieve whenever there is a loss in our lives. We realize we are 
getting older, our baby goes to kindergarten, our daughter/son is 
graduating, a loved one has died, our pet cat/dog has died, and that list 
can go on and on.  Some time ago some professional people gave an 
overall sketch of some of the stages of grief: denial, bargaining, anger, 
depression, acceptance and finally reaching out to others. 
 
While some experience these feelings and think they have dealt with it, 
many times it returns and the loss continues to affect our lives and 
moods.  
Friends assist this in many ways: taking time to have coffee with 
someone who has just suffered a loss - just to give them time to 
reminisce and talk about their memories.  So many times people think 
they are the only ones who feel the way they do, and start to question 
their value and worth, and many question whether they will ever feel 
happiness again. 
 
With the changes going on in or church and parishes, all of us are aware 
of losing something so dear to our lives that these very feelings are 
expressed in many ways.  For some the grief is seemingly unbearable, 
and anything to fill the void and sadness and emptiness become options.  
 
As we take one day at a time, I hope we all take some time to get in 
touch with how we are handling our experience of loss and 
change.  Blaming others is a dead end road, okay for a time but not 
healing in the long fun.  
 
In Mathews Gospel Jesus says " your heavenly Father knows what you 
need before you ask him.  Each time we gather and call to mind the love 
God showed us by asking His Son to suffer and die that we might possess 
eternal life, we are asked to trust such love.  I find it a glaring invitation 
to grow and truly confess that Jesus Christ is Lord of my life: not 
ourselves, or some other decision maker, and follow the advice of that 
great lover Jesus: When you pray, go to your room and talk to your 
Father. Trust Him and thank him.  

       Parish Office Hours  

Monday & Wednesday - 8 to 4  

Tuesday & Thursday - 8:00 to 12:00  

Friday - 8 to 12:30 

            Sacred Heart School Office Hours 

      515-432-4124 or go to www.shboone.com 

Readings for the Week of June 24,  2018 
Mon, June 25:    2 Kgs 17:5-8,13-15a,18 / Mt 7:1-5 
Tues, June 26:   2 Kgs 19:9b-11,14-21,31-35a,36/ Mt 7:12-14 
Wed, June 27:    2 Kgs 22:8-13,23:1-3/ Mt 7:15-20 
Thurs, June 28:  2 Kgs 24:8-17 / Mt 7:21-22 
Fri, June 29:       Acts 12:1-11 / Tm 4:6-8,17-18  
Sat, June 30:      Lam 2:2,10-14,18-19/ Mt 8:5-17 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for the pie/ice cream social for the Boone 

Municipal Band Concert on Wednesday evening, July 18 at 6:30 pm 

at the Herman Park Pavilion.  WE ALSO NEED DONATIONS OF PIES 

AND BARS.  Please call Elizabeth Boesen (432-5355)  or e-mail 

Maribeth Niday at cyfans@netins.net if you can donate or help 

serve.                      THANK YOU!!! 

There will be no specific office hours from June 18th - July 31st. 
Phone Messages and mail will be checked a couple times a week. If 
you need more immediate assistance, call the Parish Office (432-
1971) and they will pass along your message to someone from the 
school.  

August 1 - 3: 9 am - Noon     
Monday, August 6th, regular Office hours will resume: 7:45 am - 
3:30 pm Monday through Friday.                  

   Have a great summer ! 

                Fr. Clems Retirement Mass will be held on  

July 1 @10:30 am at Holy Family Church in Emmetsburg , Iowa.  

Reception will follow Mass. 

Congratulations To Jacob & Stephanie Venner  

Who were united in the Holy Sacrament of Marriage  

on  06/16/2018 

    Welcome to our Parish Family Through the Sacrament 

of Baptism 

             Monica Claire Manguno and Evon Claire Wirth  
On  

6/17/18 

     

             Mass times effective the weekend  July 14th -15th  

   Sacred Heart Church                              St Malachy’s - Madrid  
 Wed & Fridays @ 8am                            Tues & Thurs @  5:30 pm                    
 Saturday @ 4:00pm                                    Saturday @ 6:00pm  
 Sunday @ 10:30am                                     Sunday @ 8:30am  

                                        Baptism Class  

Monday, July 9th ~ Parish Office ~ 7:00 pm 

First time parents are required to attend.  To register for class or to 
schedule a Baptism, Please contact the Parish Office, 432-1971.  

                              Special Intentions  

From the very beginnings of the Church, it was customary for the 
faithful to donate the bread and wine to be used in the celebration 
of the Holy Eucharist. In time, offerings of money were substituted 
for the actual bread and wine. Money given in excess of what was 
necessary for the procuring of the bread and wine was used to 
assist the poor and, eventually, to support the clergy. Thus, it 
became customary for the priest to accept from the faithful a 
donation (formerly called a “stipend”) in return for remembering a 
specific intention in the celebration of a Mass. Through this 
voluntary offering, the donor seeks spiritual benefits that God may 
bestow upon the persons or concerns that are specially held in 
prayer at the Mass. What is more, the Code of Canon Law (canon 
946) notes that the donor himself benefits: “Christ’s faithful who 
make an offering so that Mass can be celebrated for their intention 
contribute to the good of the Church, and by that offering they 
share in the Church’s concern for the support of its ministers and 
its activities.”  

When a priest accepts a Mass stipend, he sets up a contract with 
that person to pray for their intention at a specific Mass. The priest 
contracts to pray for that intention specifically, but that does not 
nor can it preclude him from also praying for other intentions as 
well, but he can only receive one Mass stipend for each Mass 
offered. Stipends for additional intentions must be given to 
charity. 

When parishioners request Mass intentions for a specific date we 
will make every effort to schedule those Masses on or as close to 
the date as possible. By leaving your name and contact information 
with your request, it allows us to contact you to make other 
arrangements in the event that this is not possible. 

Beginning July 1, 2018 the standard offering for one Mass intention 
will increase from $5 to $10. All requests made prior to July 1st will 
be honored at the $5.00 rate. 

June 30-July1    5:30 PM 8:00 AM 10:00 AM 

Lector 
Karen 
Anderson 

Karen Leichliter Kathy Mosier 

Deacon NOT FILLED NOT FILLED NOT FILLED 

Extraordinary 

Ministers of 

Holy 

Communion 

Donna Monson 
Murray 

Monson 
Samantha 

Reinsch 

Kathy Boon 
Bob Kelly 
Randy Schmitz 
Betty Ann 

Schmitz 

Brian Byriel 
Joel Mosier 
Eric Seeman 
Kris Seeman 

Altar Servers 

Blake 

Gradoville 
Tauri Patterson 

Gracie Boon 
Clara Carpenter 

Emily Mosier 
Nicole Mosier 

Gift Bearers 
Tracy & Joyce 
Busch 

Mike & Diane 
Dotzler 

Marcus & Nikki 
Nagl 

Musicians Sue Monica Monica 

Progress will continue once Fr. 

Hughes arrives—3 weeks and     

counting!   

Questions?? PLEASE contact  

Betty Ann Schmitz, or anyone on 

the  Bldg/RenoCommittee. 

Total pledges:  Total in SC Savings: 

$1,102,306.52                     $1,989,505.51                  

P.H. Funds Available     

         $2,471,952.79  

Payment envelopes/pledge cards in the back of 

church for your convenience!   

Campaign Update 

                                             Peter Pence Collection  

Next week, we will take the Peter’s Pence Collection which provides Pope 

Francis with the funds he needs to carry out his charitable works around 

the world. The proceeds benefits our brothers and sisters on the margins of 

society, including victims of war, oppression, and disasters. Please be 

generous today. For more information please visit www.usccb.org/peters-

pence. 

June 16 & 17 Weekend  

Adult Envelopes - $6,442.00 

Children - $30.35 

Loose - $297.20 

Total - $6,769.55 

Weekly Budget 

Budget - $11,153.85 

Received - $6,442.00 


